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May 9 Guild 
Meeting 

9:30 Services
10:00 General Business 
Meeting 
@Saint Andrew 
Presbyterian Church
8231 Callaghan Rd.

Remember to 
bring to the

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVD’s 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for your friends

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-695-8737

Program
Anniversary Party 
and Guild Work 

Day New Members

President’s Letter
    The “Rush” is on.......for our “Star Gazing” QUILT SHOW.  The 
next few months will fly by to Sept. 25-26. We need every member 
to be an active participant for this big event.
    De LeClair’s program gave us insight on judges’ thinking for the 
quilts we submit, hoping to help each of us create better quilts, 
perhaps prize winning entries. Thanks, De.
    The raffle quilt was out at a shop that day, for ShopHop sales;   
you, too, can share this opportunity for friends……by selling some 
tickets for our lovely quilt.   Your own quilt entries are now being 
accepted……early is better; the quilt doesn’t have to be finished 
yet, just get the paperwork going. There are lots of ways, large 
and small, that you can help with the show. 
    A Calico Rose was presented to Janice Frankenberger for her 
good work with the recent Mini-Retreat.  Great fun was had by 
those members attending.
    For the April meeting we had 112 members and several guests, 
five of them joined.  Welcome June Abeel, Peggy Alspaugh, 
Mechelle Brown, Lisa Edwards, Martha Jordan.
    Our guild meetings are designed for sharing, inspiration, and 
friendship. I hope you are enjoying them as much as I do.

Sincerely,          Ida
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
             REGULAR DUES $24   
             SENIOR (65+)      $18

         YOUTH  (6-18)   $6
        Send your check to: 

             GSAQG
             PO Box 380522
             San Antonio, TX 78268

NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 
Guild meeting. 
E-mail quiltnews@sanantonioquilt.org

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad			  $60.00      $660
1/2 page ad			   $30.00      $330
   (horizontal -7 x 4 3/4
    vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page ad			   $15.00      $165
Business card ( 2 x 3.5) 	 $10	   $110

2014 Program Notes GSAQG Board Meeting Minutes

May will be the Guild Anniversary party -- 35 
years. After the refreshments will be the Guild 
Workday. Bring your machines 
or your rotary cutters. Or just 
yourself. QPC and Bright 
Hopes will have lots of projects 
to work on.

June Eleanor Wright Workshops with 
Charlotte Angotti
Lecture and Workshops. Charlotte Angotti 
will be our nationally recognized teacher for 
the Eleanor Wright memorial workshops.  
Registration for workshops will open in April 
2015.  Charlotte is known for humor, her way 
with color and fabric, her pre-cut kits, and 
now a new book, Surprise Yourself:  Simple 
Steps to Making Fabulous Quilts

April 3, 2015
    The meeting called to order at 3:04 PM.  Members 
attending were Ida Blankenship, Karen Lambdin, 
Cindy Shutt, Dea Jae Shore, Linda Ethridge, Jeana 
Kubik, Rebecca Cook, and Carol Bryant. The March 
minutes were approved as is.
    A motion was made to award Janice Frankenberger  
a Calico Rose for her work on the Mini-retreat.  The 
motion was seconded and approved. The board 
approved the awarding of the Allred Grant to Nancy 
Beasley.
    Board members were invited to an open house at 
Safesite storage building on April 10.
    Treasurer – Cindy Shutt reported a balance of 
$77,448.92.  The February accounts have been 
checked and approved.  
    1st VP for Special Events Carol Bryant shared 
progress with the quilt show.  Pins are in, the banner 
is ordered, and printing is done.  Ida has 39 vendors 
signed up for the show.  
The Summer Retreat is full.
    2nd VP for Information Dea Jae Shore – Rebecca 
Cook will take charge of the projector at the meeting.  
    3rd VP for Programs Rebecca Cook – De LeClair 
will be the speaker at the meeting this month. Bright 
Hopes will hold a Quilt Tying Party after the meeting, 
members will need to provide their own lunch.
      At the May workday, members will be reminded 
to bring machines, optional, and lunches will be 
provided.
    4th VP for Services Jeana Kubik – discussed the 
new storage unit and the new lock combinations.  The 
President Pro Tem, Judith Miller is officially in charge 
of the storage units and sign-in sheets at the unit.  
    Jeana typed up a new form for announcements 
at the meetings.  She will put them on the Welcome 
Table at the meetings. Carol Rouse has a special quilt 
top set aside for donation to Elf Louise.
    5th VP for Community Outreach Sherry Duringer 
was not able to attend, but she sent in a report.  The 
Quilters Save Our Stories committee is taking a 
break until July.  There is need of a new beekeeper 
at the ITC.  The Memorial Quilt for UT Health Science 
Center is ready and will be shown at the April guild 
meeting.  
    There was discussion about the free table at 
the back of the meetings.  These items are free for 
anyone.  If someone has a special item to donate to 
one of the committees, he/she should bring it to that 
committee chair and not the free table.  
    Parliamentarian Linda Ethridge reminded board 
members to bring in donations for the Silent Auction.
    Other Business:
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GSAQG Guild Meeting Minutes

QPFC – Quilt Project Finishing Committee, Ida 
formed this group to 
•	 plan the assembly of quilt block sets, many of 

which have been donated
•	 finish the plan, stitching out and producing tops 

for guild auctions and other requests
•	 strengthen friendships with quilters
•	 learn new skills and techniques
•	 have a place for the donation of sets of blocks 
    After discussion, a motion was made to officialize 
the QPFC, was seconded and approved. A second 
motion to allow the QPFC a budget of $350/year for 
supplies was seconded and approved.
Policy Corrections and Changes
The board corrected the Policy section of the 
Directory to include the existing committees 
-  Memorial Quilt, Permanent Collection, Quilters 
Save Our Stories, and  Mini-Retreat, plus the new 
Quilt Project Finishing Committee (QFPC) .  They 
will appear in the alphabetical list when it is printed 
next year.
Board members should write in these additions to 
current directory.
    It was decided to award a Certificate of 
Recognition to Carol Rouse in April for her above- 
and -beyond work on the QPC over the years.  
The board meeting was adjourned at 4:50pm.  

Submitted by Karen Lambdin, Secretary

April 11, 2015
    The meeting was called to order at 10:02 am. 
Ida Blankenship welcomed visitors.  Members who 
read the newsletter for March were recognized.  
Minutes were approved as presented in the 
newsletter.
    The Calico Rose was awarded to Janice 
Frankenberger for her work with the Spring Mini-
Retreat.  
    The Sherry Allred Grant was awarded to Nancy 
Beasley.  This award will pay for her Summer 
Retreat fees.
President – Ida Blankenship announced the 
formalization of the new Quilt Project Finishing 
Committee (QPFC).  Meetings are at Ida’s on the 
third Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm (exception 
– this month the meeting is on April 30th).
Treasurer -  Cindy Shutt reported a balance of 
$77,448.92.  
1st VP for Special Events – Carol Bryant 
announced that the Winter Retreat chair, Melissa 
Allo, is holding a meeting today for those interested 
in helping. 

    Summer Retreat – Donnis Todd has 29 people 
signed up and room for one more.  The block 
fabrics and patterns are ready.  
    Quilt show – Bernie Farris asked for volunteers 
for the show; sign-ups will be held next month, 
and there will be free parking for volunteers, so 
be thinking about how you can help.  Members 
can sell items in the boutique, the guild gets 20% 
and you keep the rest of the profit.  The show pins 
are in - $5 each.  There will be a meeting after the 
program for the show chairs.
    Auction 2016 – Mary McCarthy would like some 
volunteers by June.
2nd VP for Information – There is need for an 
official photographer for the guild meetings.
3rd VP for Programs – Rebeccca Cook has 
sign-ups today for Charlotte Angotti workshops.  
Next month registration for Melinda Bula begins.  
Rebecca reported on future speakers.
4th VP for Services – Jeana Kubik reported that 
the library has some new books. 
     Jackie Randall has 4 new videos, and she will 
take suggestions for new ones. 
    Golden Carrot was awarded to Helen Bartlett.   
    Carol Rouse is moving and this is her last 
meeting.  As Carol was being thanked for her years 
of faithful service, the crowd gave her a standing 
ovation.  
5th VP for Community Outreach – Sherry 
Duringer reported that Bright Hopes donated 
140 quilts to the SA Children’s Shelter, and the 
community service time reported for the 3rd quarter 
was 2343 ½ hours.  
    The ITC needs new docents and is holding an 
orientation for docents in June.  See Sherry for the 
application packet.
    Sandra Bloom shared information about the 
FASA raffle and fashion show this weekend, 
sharing samples of the work at the show.
    Linda Kirk from Storybooks has 2 blocks left 
in the Haiku challenge.  She needs one more 
volunteer.  
    Carol Steely announced that Bright Hopes will 
hold a quilt tying party today after the meeting.  
    Janet Miller is holding a Trauma Quilt meeting 
May 20th at 9:30 am to make labels, bind and sort 
fabrics at Barbara Sumlin’s home (potluck), and 
again on June 11 at Janet’s home.   
     After the break, Ida presented pins to the new 
members.  After announcements and Bring and 
Brag, the meeting was adjourned at 11:06 am.  

Submitted by Karen Lambdin , Secretary
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Treasurer’s Report

For three months ending  March 31, 2015 Quilt Project Committee News 
(commonly called QPC)

(This committee provides members an 
opportunity to try new techniques or just 

practice what they know.)
     The QPC tables were full of projects for 
you to try.  New this month are:  In a Heartbeat 
(machine applique/cut away); The Big Apple 
(a very, very large apple core in flannels 
makes it easy to machine stitch the curve), 
Fan (hand applique a partially made fan), and 
Renaissance Romance (double wedding ring 
-- Yes, it is more curves!)
     For the Guild Work Day next month, QPC 
has a few pieces to be finished.  First, the 
Funky Chickens -- only 2 blocks need borders, 
then it’s ready to set together and add a border.  
Second, there are at least 2 tops that are ready 
for borders, and third, we have some projects 
that only need one more block (such as 
Orange No Name, Floating Squares)
     This my “good bye.”  Closing on my 
house is set for April 30th, then I’ll be driving 
north to Nebraska to be near my family.  It 
has been a wonderful experience -- playing 
with your fabric and donated projects and 
trying different techniques.  QPC is in good 
hands -- Gail Dickman, Nancy Beasley, Ida 
Blankenship, Roberta Haby, Geneva Gusman, 
Joyce Howison, and Donna Ingram have 
been preparing kits for several months now.  
Plus three members volunteered to join the 
committee.  I hope you give them the same 
support and encouragement you’ve given me 
over the years.  Maybe you could even work 
on preparing a project.  Remember, for most 
of us this is a hobby (OK, obsession), enjoy 
it and have 
fun! I’ll enjoy 
watching the 
web site to 
see what you 
are doing.
Carol

YTD Actual 2015 Budget

REVENUES
Interest  $      500.00 

Savings 0.14 
CD Interest

Other income 1,000.00 
Magazine Sales 79.25 450.00 
Nametage fines 5.75 30.00 

Newsletter Postage 90.00 150.00 
Contributions 1,115.02 

Dues - Membership 4,805.00 5,000.00 
Pins

Newsletter/Directory Ads 833.00 1,500.00 
Quilt Show 10,173.00 55,000.00 
Mini-Retreats 960.00 0.00 
Workshops 315.00 4,000.00 
Retreat - Summer 4,560.00 8,500.00 
Retreat - Winter 7,920.00 8,500.00 
Houston Bus trip 2,500.00 
Auction 0.00 

Total Revenues    $ 30,856.16  $ 87,130.00 
EXPENSES
Administration:
Administration  $      362.33  $   4,800.00 
Equipment Purchase  $      500.00 
Charitable Contributions

Janitorial  $       50.00  $      175.00 
Sunshine & Shadows  $       25.00 
Memorial Quilt & Bios  $       25.00 

Permanent Quilt collectiion  $       25.00 
Door Prizes 20.00 220.00 
Telephone 44.77 50.00 
Storage facility 995.10 3,400.00 
Rent (Meetings) 455.00 2,100.00 
Rent (Workshops) 140.00 700.00 
Rent (Mini retreats) 280.00 0.00 
Membership expenses:
Membership supplies 26.35 675.00 
Newsletter/Directory printing 375.32 700.00 
Postage 95.34 350.00 
Webpage 251.35 0.00 
Quilt Show 1,318.00 33,000.00 
Community activities:
Bright Hopes 390.00 1,200.00 
Storybook Quilts 400.00 
Community Outreach

Community Education 300.00 
Quilt Angels 250.00 

Save Our Stories 43.84 315.00 
ITC 50.00 

Membership services & activities:
Sherry Allred Grant 325.00 
Ethel Howey Grant 1,000.00 1,000.00 
Library 244.63 300.00 
QPC 120.23 350.00 
Video Library 80.83 250.00 
Programs 1,141.54 3,000.00 
Workshops 1,200.00 5,000.00 
Self-sustaining activities:
Mini-Retreats 0.00 
Retreat - Summer 8,500.00 
Retreat - Winter 7,919.79 8,500.00 
Houston bus trip 2,500.00 
Auction 33.58 500.00 

Total Expenses    16,588.00 79,485.00 
Net  $ 14,268.16  $   7,645.00 

Ending Jefferson Operating  $ 26,455.12 
Ending Jefferson Savings 1,110.94 
SSFCU CD's & savings 37,515.64 
SSFCU Wright Class CD 12,367.22 
Total Guild Funds  $ 77,448.92 

Cynthia Shutt, Treasurer
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Golden Carrot Winner:  Helen Bartlett
 

Each time you turn in a project to Bright Hopes, 
Storybook Quilts, Auction, Quilt Projects Committee or 
complete any other service to the guild, you are given 
chances to win this prize.  (Note:  be sure to sign your 
name on the white side of each ticket you receive!  I’d 
hate to draw a blank ticket or one that I can’t read the 
name.  If they are stapled together, remove the staple 
and sign each one.)

Check out the Bring and Brag items at
 www.sanantonioquilt.org

Click on the services drop down menu and the 
on the Bring and Brag 
link

Winner of the Sherry Allred grant for 
Summer Retreat - Nancy Beasley

Calico Rose winner
Janice Frankenberger

Sunshine and Shadow... 
ellenhernandez@hotmail.com or 520-1335 

 
Former member Donna 
Christophel passed away March 
9th.  Donations may be made to 
Any Baby Can of San Antonio, 
227-0170, ext. 248. 
 
Paula Fernandez is recovering 
from recent knee replacement 
surgery. 
 

Carol Rouse, long time Guild 
member and dedicated worker, 
Quilt Projects Committee Chair, 
hand quilter extraordinaire, is 
moving to Nebraska to be near 
family.  She will be GREATLY 

missed.  Good luck, Carol! 
 

Photographer
Looking for someone with regular attendance 
and computer skills to take photos at the guild 
meeting. You should be able to manipulate the 
files to rename, resize, crop and correct color. 

Also be able to zip files 
for emailing. I am will-
ing to train someone 
who is interested. Con-
tact Dea Jae.
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Pieces of the Past:  Ann West's Coverlet ...by Ellen Hernandez 

When  Ann West made this wool 
coverlet in 1820, little did she know 
it would create a British national 
incident.  She lived in Chippenham, 
Wiltshire, West England and owned 
a millinery and dressmaking shop.   
Her medallion style coverlet centers 
around Adam in the Garden of 
Eden, surrounded by 64 panels of 
everyday characters.  She included 
explanatory embroidered captions 
(some directly on the panels, some 
on yellow fabric) perhaps as a 
teaching tool.  Wool pieces such as 
Ann's were made during this time 
by male tailors to advertise their 
skill for coats and uniforms. 
 
Besides Bible characters, the panels 
include distressed widows, an 
unemployed poor sailor, and a 
double wedding ceremony.  The 
Woman of Samaria, from a Bible 
story, is dressed in clothing similar 
to what a 19th century British 
woman would have worn.  Ann 
signed the coverlet, "Remember Me 
and Forget me Not,  Ann West's 

work, 1820."   
 
The coverlet went up for sale in 2006.  
The owner had discovered it in a trunk in 
someone's garage.  He needed the 
money to fund his trip to the World Cup.   
 
The British Culture Minister, David 
Lammy, responded to the sale by placing 
a temporary export bar on Ann's coverlet 
with this edict:  "this pictorial coverlet 

bears both a signature and date of 1820, making it the earliest example of an 
appliqué figurative coverlet in wool, made by a lady, known to survive in 
Britain. We are not aware of any example of this style in a British collection, 
nor has such a piece been recorded in any of the standard texts outlining the 
history of patchwork and quilting in the United Kingdom.  The Ann West 
coverlet is a unique English textile treasure and every effort should be made 
to acquire this coverlet for a collection in Britain. Anything less would be a 
tragedy.”  
 
The coverlet sold for $55,000 and was purchased by Friends of the Victoria 

and Albert Museum.   The historical piece remains in England at the V&A. 
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GREATER SAN ANTONIO QUILT GUILD, INC.

ETHEL Y. HOWEY GRANT PROGRAM
MISSION
The Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild (GSAQG) has established a grant program in honor of a loved and esteemed 
founding member, Ethel Y. Howey, whose accomplishments and influence extended into the international quilt 
world.   The grant is to encourage the pursuit of education in the study of quilt making and to recognize the 
importance of quilting in today’s society as an art form, as an instrument of healing, as part of our legacy, and as a 
common thread which binds all in friendship.
PURPOSE
The purpose of the grant program is to fund projects that will have long term impact on preserving the heritage 
and further the art of quilt making.  The grant may be used to cover expenses such as fees (including conferences, 
workshops, etc.), travel, lodging, meals, materials and books.  The grant(s) will be awarded annually, not to 
exceed $1000.  The Grant Committee may divide the monies between more than one recipient.  The GSAQG is not 
obligated to award the entire $1,000 or any part thereof, if the quality of the proposals does not merit it.
ELIGIBILITY
•	 Applicant must be an active GSAQG member in good standing for the previous two (2) years immediately 
preceding the grant deadline.
•	 An applicant must show evidence of an interest in continuing to improve and innovate in the field of quilt 
design, construction, history or technique.
•	 Financial need will NOT be a criteria for selection.
•	 Grant recipients are ineligible to reapply for grants for three years.  Grant committee members are 
ineligible for grants while serving on the committee.
PROCEDURES AND DEADLINES
•	 Applications must be submitted on or before August 1 (current year), and the grant will be awarded at the 
following January Guild meeting. 
•	 If the recipient fails to fulfill the requirements or is unable to attend the proposed project or program,  the 
grant money must be returned within three (3) months of the cancellation,  or on a time-line agreed to by the 
committee and the applicant.  If an alternate applicant is available, the money may be transferred to the alternate 
with approval of the committee.
•	 Recipients must be willing and able to share with GSAQG the new skills, techniques, or information gained.  
This may be in the form of a presentation, a workshop or other process that disseminates the information to the 
members in the year following receipt of the grant. Scheduling must be coordinated with the 1st Vice President 
for Programs.  
•	 If a workshop or program is being presented, at a minimum of (3) three months before the scheduled 
Guild workshop or program, a lesson plan and class sample will be presented to the Ethel Howey Chairperson, the 
1st Vice President for Programs and one Guild member-at-large.  
•	 Recipient must submit, in writing, a final report of the project and expenses by March 1 of the year 
following receipt of the grant.    

GSAQG ETHEL Y. HOWEY GRANT PROGRAM APPLICATION PROCESS
Following the stated time line, submit a typed or hand written application, not to exceed two (2) pages.  Include 
the date, your name, address, phone numbers, email, number of years a GSAQG
 member, and explain:
1.  Why you would like to receive this grant
2.  How you will use the grant funds, including a specific budget
3.  How you will share your new skills, techniques and information with the
 membership.

Feel free to provide any additional information that will help the selection 
committee.
Mail to:  Janet Miller, Chairperson
                GSAQG Foundation Grant Program
                16942 Hidden Oak Woods
                San Antonio, TX 78248

Time Line example:
*1 Aug. 2015-application due
*1 Jan. 2016-grant awarded
*2016-grant money used/
classes attended
*Mar. 2017-written final report 
due
*Aug. 2016-presentation to 
review committee
*Nov.2016-workshop 
or presentation to Guild 
membership
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Quilt Show Entry 
Rules and forms are 
available online at 
www.sanantonioquilt.org
See page 9 for an entry 

form. Check out the new 
categories.

A Limited number of entry forms will be 
available at each guild meeting

Library News
by Jeanette Jay,

Sunday night, day after the meeting, in my yet-to-be-finished studio.  But, today, I cleaned off 
a large wooden dining room table that Granny Pat had given me (we had been using it for 
storage).  It has a cutting mat that almost fits the entire surface.  But, not ready to get to cutting 
yet.  I set up my computer, printer, and iTunes!  Almost there!

Friday I had an opportunity to visit with member, Beverly Wolfe.  She is downsizing her house 
to ready for a move and had called Mary Ruth and I last year to pick up books and fabric.  She 
is still cleaning and called me again to pick up more fabric!  She didn’t have any books for me 
yet and I turned over the fabric to Carol to sort out. 

Several members donated books at the April meeting and I have inventoried them into the 
database (enjoying my new set up!).  Here is a brief list.  Get on line at our Collectorz database 
to see more details:    http://cloud.collectorz.com/saquilt/books/view

2015-029 Batik: for Artists And Quilters Piper, Eloise
2015-030 Small Quilts Made Easy Burge, Shelly
2015-031 Weekend Log Cabin Quilts Michell, Marti
2015-032 Weekend Star Quilts for People Who Don’t Have Time To Quilt Michell, Marti
2015-033 The Art of Classic Quiltmaking Hargrave, Harriet; Craig, Sharyn Squier
2015-034 Quilted Coasters Harvey, Sue; Birches, House of White
2015-035 Quick Cardigans for Quilters Wheeler, Beth
2015-036 Easy Cardigans for Quilters Wheeler, Beth
2015-037 Braided Borders Flynn, John F.
2015-038 Beautiful Threads Tatem, Mary
2015-039 101 Full-Size Quilt Blocks And Borders Better Homes and Gardens Books

Guild Member on winning team!!!

   Guild member Amanda Frankel was recently 
on the winning “Iron Quilter” team at the Chicago 
International Quilt Festival.
   Amanda was on the team of teacher and lecturer 
Debbie Caffrey, The team was made up of 4 
members plus Debbie and their task was to take 
donated fabric, design, cut and sew a finished quilt 
top in 2 112 hours.
   A large audience had a lot of fun cheering on their 
favorite team. There were many door prizes during 
the contest. A Bernina sewing machine was the 
grand prize.
   The other “Chefs” were Gyleen X. Fitzgerald (she 
was a speaker at our guild several months ago) 
and Anita Grossman Solomon.
    The quilt tops will be quilted and bound and put 
up for silent auction at the Houston International 
Quilt Festival later this year. The proceeds from the 
auction will benefit the Quilt Museum in Texas.

http://cloud.collectorz.com/saquilt/books/view
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GSAQG Judged Show 
September 25-26, 2015 

Entry Form 
 

About You 
Name _______________________________________________________________ 

Address _____________________________________________________________ 

City _______________________________ State _____ Zip__________ 

Telephone (H)______________ Cell ______________ 

Email _______________________________________________________________ 

GSAQG Member?         Yes         No 

About the Quilt 
Name ___________________________________________________________________ 

Size ______________ inches Horizontal (width)  ________________inches Vertical (length) 

Category # (Choose only one) __________     Year completed __________________ 

Constructed by    Self    Other__________________________________ 

Pattern/Design Source credit  Original Work  Other__________________________________ 

Quilted by     Self    Other ______________________________ 
Quilting Technique  Hand   Machine, Stationary  Machine, Track Mounted 
Is this quilt for sale?  No    Yes,   asking $_____________ 
Do you wish to have this quilt appraised?   No   Yes 
 (If yes, include $45 appraisal fee for each quilt to be appraised) 

Quilt’s Story (for the gallery card) Please limit to 30 words or less. 
______________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________ 
Raffle Tickets: I wish to purchase 
  6 for $5  12 for $10  24 for $20 
Show Logo Pin: I wish to purchase  ________ ($5 each) 
 
Hold Harmless Agreement 
I understand that all entries must be available for judging and display from Tuesday September 22nd  through 
Saturday September 26th. I agree to allow the GSAQG to photograph my entry for files, publicity and promotional 
purposes.  I understand that every effort will be made to protect my entry. Neither the chairpersons, GSAQG, Inc., 
nor the San Antonio Event Center can be held liable for loss or damage to the entry. 
Your Signature  ______________________________________ Date ___________ 
 
Amount Enclosed (Make checks payable to Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild) 
 $7 or $15 Entry _____ + $45/Appraisal ____ +Raffle Tickets ____ + $5/Pin ____  = TOTAL  $ _____ 

Due by July 18, 2015 
o Self Addressed Stamped Envelope 
o Entry form & color photo for each 

entry 
o Appropriate fees 

OFFICIAL USE ONLY 
Category 
 
Quilt # 

I would like to 
Volunteer for 2 hour 
shifts on (circle all that 
apply) 
 
       F – SA  
 
      AM       PM

100 Star Gazing 
200Applique, Large 
300 Applique, Small 
400 Pieced, Large 
500 Pieced, Small 
600 Mixed Technique, Large 
700 Mixed Technique, Small 
800 Scrap Quilts 
900 Hand Quilted 
1000 Modern Quilts 
1100 Group Quilts 
1200 Miniatures 
1300 Art Quilts 
1400 Embroidered Quilts 
1500 Kits/block of the month 
1600 First Quilt 
1700 Juniors 
1800 Wearable art 
1900 Challenge 
2000 Other/Miscellaneous 
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Beauchamp Permanent Collection

Announcements at the Guild meeting
There is a new procedure for announcements at the monthly guild meeting.  If you have an 
announcement, please fill out a form available at the sign in table or at the  front board table. 
Turn it in to sign in table or Karen Lambdin at the front board table and your announcement 
will be presented before Bring and Brag during the monthly meeting.

Sister City Quilt 

Date Made: blocks-1996, quilted 1997

Maker: Blocks made by members of the 
Prairie Quilters, Manitoba, Canada

Predominant Colors: deep red, green, 
blue, cream

Techniques: machine pieced, hand 
appliquéd embroidered, inking, liquid 

embroidery, embellishments

What Current member hand quilted this 
Quilt?

Find out online at

sanantonioquilt.org
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Board of Directors

President 	                 Ida Blankenship
President Pro Tem  	 Judith Miller
1st Vice President 
  for Special Events  	 Carol Bryant
2nd Vice President 	 Dea Jae Shore
  for Information		
3rd Vice President 
  for Programs 	     	 Rebecca Cook
4th Vice President  
  for Services 		  Jeana Kubik
5th Vice President 
  for Community Outreach   
					         Sherry Duringer

Secretary		           Karen Lambdin
Treasurer		        Cindy Shutt	 	
		  Term expires December 2015

May Schedule
May 4 Board Meeting    3:00 PM 
    @ St. Andrew Church
May 9 Guild meeting 10:00 AM @ St. 

Andrew Church 

Check out the calendar on our web 
page for Bee meetings and other 
Guild related events.
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